

Chief Administrative Officer Report August 26, 2021

August 25 – Merry Pioneers meeting; Staff meeting

Working on unsightly premises clean up, and meeting Municipal Accountability Program deficiencies.

A start up meeting was held for the Weir Water Intake repair project on Wednesday August 25. The contractor is expected to start the project August 27 and complete the project by mid September.

The MLA was sent an email and a phone call to see what he can do to assist us with the old highway yard brownfield clean up.

We removed some broken/uneven sidewalk section from high traffic areas and replaced them August 26/27.

Eavestrough repairs on 5 buildings were scheduled for August 27-28.

Security upgrades have started and will be complete early September.

Caboose roof repair and the sewer lift station roof repair are to be completed in August.

Playground sand bases have all been cleaned and refilled.

The new shade structure is to be installed on the east playground August 27 (base poured).